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Another door has opened to expand Catholic radio by June! 

Catholic radio has rapidly expanded in the U.S. from only 5 stations in 1996 to 
270 in 2014, and soon to be 271!   WSPB 89.7 FM, a fulltime station, will 
completely cover the city of Battle Creek, west to Otsego, north to Hastings, 
and east to I-69 near Charlotte. It will fill in much of the gap between the Grand 
Rapids and Kalamazoo stations and cover several well-traveled roads over long 
distances, ideal for Catholic radio listening!   

$40,000 of the $110,000 needed has been raised.  We hope to raise the 
remaining $70,000 by Easter.  This is a small price for a radio station with the 
potential of reaching thousands more with the fullness of the faith.  And it may 
be the only chance for Catholic radio in this part of MI at this price!   

Major gifts of $3K, $5K, $10K or more are needed as well as gifts of any size.  
Gifts and pledges are accepted online at www.holyfamilyradio.net or by calling 
269-779-7900 (Kalamazoo) or 616-956-1140 (Grand Rapids).  Gifts should 
specify they are for the Battle Creek Expansion.   

Whether you live within the coverage area or not, please prayerfully consider 
this as a Lenten almsgiving opportunity.  Pope Francis reminds us that 
“Almsgiving shows gratuitousness, because alms are given to someone from 
whom we do not expect to receive anything in return.” And your gift will have 
eternal value with each life that is changed through this Catholic radio station.  

PLEASE HELP SPREAD THE WORD!  And most of all, pray that the Holy Spirit will 
touch the hearts of those who can help make this happen in a short amount of 
time. 
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Mark Your Calendar for the Spring Pledge Drive!  Join in the Fun! 
 

 
 
 
From our Spiritual Director, Fr. Troy Nevins 
 
Lent affords us the ultimate opportunity for self-evaluation. As 
Christians, we know that God has given us the gift of His Most 
Holy Spirit, not to condemn us, but to prompt us to greater 
levels of conversion, great levels of love.  
 
Through our Lenten prayer, we come to hear more clearly the heartbeat of 
Christ. Through our Lenten fasting, we come to hunger and thirst for greater 
union with Christ.   
Through our Lenten almsgiving, we come to love deeper, those whom Christ 
loves.  
 
Lent is a beautiful gift from God. Spread the Word! 
Fr. Troy Nevins 
 
Testimonials from Holy Family Radio Listeners 
 
"I was listening to the Doctor is in today and the Doctor spoke about the movie 
Heaven is for Real and she mentioned that those who have had miscarried 
would be touched because the little boy in the movie met his sister in heaven. I 
pray that those who may be considering abortion see this movie and realize 
that there truly is a life with a soul within them and decide to have their baby. 
Thank you so much for giving me an alternative and thank you for the work you 
do."  
-- John  
 
"Thank you for all you do. I am on a journey back to the church and you are 
lifting me up as I go." -- R.L. 
 
“May blessings shower down on Holy Family Radio.”  -- R.D.K. 
 
“Holy Family Radio has made me more aware of what being Catholic really 
means. I've enjoyed listening to Living the Catholic Faith with Deacon Jim on 
1140 am Grand Rapids.” – Alex 



 
 

 
HOW CAN I HELP? 

 
Pray 

 
Donate Online 

www.holyfamilyradio.net 
 

Become a Parish 
Representative 

 
Help Spread the 
Word with a HFR 
Bumper Sticker 

 
Become an 

Underwriter 
 

 
 

 
1140AM GRAND 

RAPIDS 
BROADCAST HOURS 

 

 
 

JAN 8:15AM – 5:30PM 
FEB 7:45AM – 6:15PM 
MAR 7:00AM – 6:45PM 
APR 6:00AM – 7:30PM 
MAY 5:15AM – 8:00PM 
JUN 5:00AM – 8:15PM 
JUL 5:15AM – 8:15PM 
AUG 5:45AM – 7:45PM 
SEP 6:15AM – 7:00PM 
OCT 7:00AM – 6:00PM 
NOV 7:30AM – 5:15PM 
DEC 8:00AM – 5:15PM 

 
 

91.5 FM 
KALAMAZOO 

BROADCAST HOURS 
 

24-hour Broadcasting 
Every Day 
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Holy Family Radio’s 1st Annual Golf Outing 
 

 
 
 
Don’t Miss the Kalamazoo’s Men Conference – March 29 
 
Newman's Bookshoppe's annual Men's Conference is just around the corner! 
Join them on Saturday, March 29th for a day of fellowship, catechesis and 
inspiration. John Martignoni, founder and president of the Bible Christian 
Society, will be our keynote speaker. In addition, Father James Adams will 
speak on “Living the Moral Life in the 21st Century.” 

Early registration cost is $35.00 per person. For more information or to 
register, call Newman's Bookshoppe at (269) 553-0482, or visit their website 
at www.newmansbookshoppe.com 

 
KEPHA Men’s Conference 
 
Audio highlights from the KEPHA’s Men Conference are now posted on 
www.holyfamilyradio.net.   
 

 
 
 
Change is Inevitable 
 
Stay tuned for a few changes to our program line-up coming after Easter. We 
hope you will enjoy them! 
 



 
 

BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 

 
Spiritual Director 

Fr. Troy Nevins 
 

*** 
 

President  
Cheryl Doyle 

 
Treasurer 
Dan Grady 

 
Secretary 

Beth Pfaller 
 

Directors 
Tom Bobrowski 

Sam Kovalak 
Mary Quiroz 

 
 

STAFF 
 

Station Manager 
Robert Mulderink 

Ext. 105 
 

Director of 
Development 

Lisa Brown 
Ext. 106 

 
Production & 
Programming 
Ben Mulderink 

Ext. 108 
 

Chief Operator 
Dave Spoelhof 

Ext. 109 
 

 
Holy Family Radio  
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Immaculate 
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Become a Sustaining Member 
 
Join the growing family of Sustaining Members who generously give monthly or 
annual gifts to the station. Sustaining Members provide a dependable, ongoing 
source of funding that allows us to concentrate on airing the great programs 
that you enjoy, year after year.  
 
As a sustaining member, your membership is always active. You never have to 
look back and see when you last gave to Holy Family Radio.  Plus it gives Holy 
Family Radio the security of a steady, reliable stream of income.  For every 
$20.00, you are providing 40 minutes of solid Catholic programming throughout 
the Holy Family Radio listening area. 
 
Our goal is 100 new Sustaining Members at $20.00 or more per month by June 
2014.  We currently have 136 sustaining members; help us grow to 236!   
 
Please contact Lisa Brown for more information at 616-956-1140. 
 
 
Perpetual Light Legacy Society 
 
New! This society recognizes friends who support Holy 
Family Radio with planned gifts such as will bequests, 
charitable giving annuities, and other estate gifts.  
Through their generosity and foresight, Perpetual Light 
Legacy Society donors help to secure the future of our 
radio stations through a variety of estate planning tools.  
The Perpetual Light Legacy Society is open to individuals who have included 
Holy Family Radio in their estate planning and who provide the radio station 
with documentation of their gift.    
 
Parish Representative Volunteers Needed 
 
Holy Family Radio has a small staff and is in need of 1-2 Parish Representative 
volunteers in each parish to help spread the word about Catholic radio.  Can 
you help by distributing promotional materials to your parish?  If you feel God 
calling you, please contact Lisa Brown at 616-956-1140.   
 
Do you “tweet?” 
 
Be sure to follow us @holyfamilyradio!   
Know what is happening behind the scenes; 
who is being interviewed, prize give aways, 
when we’re broadcasting from an offsite 
location and more! 
 

 


